
 

 November Newsletter 
 

Dear Parents/ Carers,  

 

Harvest 

A huge thank you to everyone who was able to donate to our harvest collection. Your generosity was 

overwhelming and very much appreciated.  

 

Safeguarding/ Medical: 

We still have parents/carers who have not returned the data collection forms – these are essential 

documents to safeguard your child, including their health.  

Passwords MUST be provided for all children. These passwords will be used be all staff to dismiss 

whenever they are unsure – this is to safeguard your children. We will not release children to others 

without passwords.  

We will be making follow up calls to some of you regarding medical needs to explore if Health Care 

Plans are required – thank you I advance for your support with this. 

 

Key dates: 

The run up to Christmas is always a very busy one. Sometimes times/ dates have to change due to the 

many cogs whirling within a school, but we will try to ensure they remain as listed below as much as 

possible and inform you of any changes as they arise and as quickly as possible.  

 

Date Event 

14th- 18th November 2022 WHOLE SCHOOL SUPER LEARNING WEEK – Anti Bullying 

Friday 18th November 2022 Children in Need – PJ Day – Donations please 

Friday 25th November 2022 Stay and Read – Nursery, Reception and Year 1 – 9am  

Tuesday 13th December 2022 Year 3 Carol Concert – 9am  

Wednesday 14th December 2022 Y1 and Y2 Xmas Play – 9am 

Thursday 15th December 2022 Y1 and Y2 Xmas Play – 2pm 

Friday 16th December 2022 Christmas Dinner Day  

Friday 16th December 2022 Xmas Enterprise Sale – 3:30pm – Hall Yr-Y6 

Xmas Enterprise Sale – 3:10pm – Classroom Nursery 

Wednesday 21st December 2022 Last Day 

Own clothes and class party day  

 

Mr Swindells: The wonderful Mr Swindells will be leaving The Hilton Lane Family on Friday 18th 

November 2022. We want to wish Mr Swindells all the luck as he moves on to his next adventure and 

thank him for all his work over the last five years.  

 



 

Pupil Shout Out: We have lots of clubs running after school, with more to come, and they all work hard 

and engage well. However, the dance group have caught my attention several times! They are working 

so hard and their progress is fabulous. I can’t wait to hear about the showcase coming up soon  

 

Staff Shout Out: A huge thank you for Miss Wall for volunteering to support the Scholastic book fair 

during parents evening. The children really enjoyed looking at all the book and we hope they have loved 

their purchases.   

 

Kindest regards,  

Miss Kearsley. 


